
SLOVAKIA

STATEMENT

Mr. Peter NAGY

Legal Adviser

Permanent Mission of the Slovak Republic to the United Nations

73*^^ session of the United Nations General Assembly

Sixth Committee

Report of the International Law Commission

on the work of its Seventieth Session (item 82)

Cluster III

New York, 30 October 2018

(check against delivery)



Mr. Chairman,

In my today's intervention, I will address Chapters IX, X and XI of the ILC Report, i.e. the

topics of Protectioii of the environment in relation to armed conflicts, Succession of

States in respect to State responsibility and Immunity of State officials from foreign

criminal jurisdiction. I thank the Chairman of the ILC Mr. Eduardo Valencia-Ospina for

presenting the third cluster of the ILC Report to the Sixth Committee.

Mr Chairman,

Concerning the topic Protection of the environment in relation to armed conflicts, we note

wilh appreciation the first report of the Special Rapporteur Ms. Maija Lehto addressing the

protection of the environment in situations of occupation.

Armed conflicts often cause significant harm to natural resources and the environment, which

may have long-term and irreparable consequences. As the means of warfare become more

advanced, the effects of armed conflict on the environment can occur in new or more

devastating ways.

We concur with the 



Mr. Chairman,

Turning to the topic Succession of States in respect of State responsibUity, I would like to

commend the Special Rapporteur Pavel Sturma for his second 



In respect of draft Article 5, we agree with its content, because - among others - of the need to

preserve consistency with the manner, in which the same subject matter was addressed in the

Vienna Conventions of 1978 and 1983, as well as in the Draft Articles on Nationality of

Natural Persons in relation to the Succession of States of 1999.



In this regard, we regret that no new articles have been adopted at the current session. This

topic has been included in the Commission's Programme of Work already in 2007. Six reports
have been submitted by the current Special Rapporteur so far. The lack of progress is

therefore quite surprising.

We understand the sensitivity and complexity of the topic, as well as the significance of its

practical impact. However, we are convinced that, with due regard to State practice in this

field, a proper balance between the predicaments of State sovereignty and the fight against
impunity could be foimd.

We hope that during the next session, the Commission will be able to move forward with the

topic and to conclude the first reading of the complete set of draft articles 


